
 
 

 
 

On December 12th a Webinar was held on the topic of perioperative normothermia, to 

understand why international guidelines have not been fulfilled, and because we know that 

Inadvertent perioperative hypothermia remains a neglected problem that is present in many 

patients undergoing surgery. 

The Webinar topics were:  

• "Challenges in implementing a perioperative normothermia strategy, from theory to 

practice." Miguel Miró Murillo 

• How hard can it be? The expert's experience - Esmeralda Nunes 

What we retain for daily practice? 

• Temperature monitoring, maintenance of normothermia, prevention and treatment of 

inadvertent perioperative hypothermia are considered standard of care.  

• Every effort should be made to maintain perioperative normothermia, including 

increased use of warming methods and temperature monitoring. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

From September 28th to 30th 2022, 600 

perioperative nurses gathered in Santa Maria 

da Feira at the XX National Congress of AESOP 

- Association of Portuguese Operating Room 

Nurses, in its 36th year of its foundation. 

Together they were able to enjoy an 

exceptional scientific program and a panel of 

experts who addressed the most current 

topics in the nursing specialty and in the world 

we live in, guided by the ethical principles that 

govern the practice of these health 

professionals.  

 

The meeting of the 6 Past Presidents of the 

AESOP who left us the testimony of the 

legacies of each mandate, including the 

testimony of Margaret Brett, 1st President 

EORNA (European Operating Room Nurses 

Association) and, as a final corollary, the 

announcement of the creation of the “AESOP. 

Margaret Brett” Training Scholarship to 

support the specialized training of 

perioperative nurses in Port     

 

7 Workshops, 6 Debate Panels with experts, 5 

Conferences with national and European 

experts, 19 Free Communications and 27 E-

Posters were presented and awarded, and a 

technical exhibition with 28 companies 

present. And the event was accredited by the 

National Board of Nursing (Ordem dos 

Enfermeiros), with 0,6 CDP. 

 

 

 



 


